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Dear Adult Friends, 

 

I have sensed a real natural “high” from those who attended worship on May 15 and 22.  Those were 

Confirmation Sunday and Children/Youth-Led Worship Sunday.  And it was probably just as valuable 

for the young people as it was for you! 

 

Studies show that children who experience worship – not just church school or youth group – are 

more likely to stay involved in church as they get older. The key piece, in fact, seems to be their 

involvement with other, older church members: 

 

“…being involved in intergenerational worship and relationship was one of the variables most highly 

correlated to young people’s faith.” And “students graduate and all they know is the youth ministry 

and the youth leader. They don’t know their church; they don’t know adults in their church. No wonder 

they drift away from the church because they feel like they’ve graduated out of it. Really good 

research indicates that almost half of young people drift from God and the church after they 

graduate.” (http://www.collegeandseminary.com/college-life/the-1-reason-why-college-students-leave-

the-church-could-surprise-you/) 

 

The youth who were just confirmed were each sponsored by an adult in our congregation.  Our hope 

is that these friendships will last throughout the youth’s time in our congregation.  And we emphasize 

the pairing as a relationship, not as a teaching responsibility.  In fact, we emphasize all of 

confirmation as a process of building community among the youth as well as between youth and 

adults. It’s community that builds what the Fuller Youth Institute calls “sticky faith.”  Yes, there is 

content to be learned, but even then, it is learned in conversation and interaction. 

 

This sticky faith isn’t all up to good-natured church friends.  It begins with parents.  Here’s an article, 

written from the perspective of a mom who occasionally took her kids out of child-oriented 

programming that coincided with worship to bring her children into worship with her: 

(https://refocusministry.org/2016/02/01/why-my-kids-werent-at-kids-church/) 

 

And now I have a challenge for you adults.  You heard excerpts of the confirmands’ statements of 

faith, and you shared the litany of Spiritual Gifts that the Sunday School children created.  Just for 

fun, or rather as a spiritual exercise, consider writing your own statement of faith, or a litany or prayer.  

If you’d like to share it with me, just email it or drop it off at the office.  I’ll be happy to look it over and 

talk with you about it.  Remember, credo, the Greek word that begins the ancient creeds, really 

translates “I put my trust in” more than “I intellectually affirm.”  So when you write “I believe,” it’s a 

statement of trust, not full cognitive understanding. 

 

The confirmands, from grade 6 through college age, each wrote a statement of faith.  How can we do 

otherwise? 

Shalom, 

Pastor Robin 

http://www.collegeandseminary.com/college-life/the-1-reason-why-college-students-leave-the-church-could-surprise-you/
http://www.collegeandseminary.com/college-life/the-1-reason-why-college-students-leave-the-church-could-surprise-you/
https://refocusministry.org/2016/02/01/why-my-kids-werent-at-kids-church/
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Preaching and Worship June 2016 

 

 
 
June 5, 2016  Mostly Music Sunday  
   Honoring Graduates 

 
Elder/Reader: Rochelle Morse   Ushers: The McFarlane Family 
Toddler Room: Rena Haigh    

 

June 12, 2016  Communion Sunday  
 
Elder/Reader: Deb Trombino   Ushers: The McFarlane Family 
Toddler Room: Maxine & Kelly Babcock  
Communion Elders: Don & Ruth Dantz and Cim McFarlane    

 

 

June 19, 2016  Father’s Day 
 
Elder/Reader: Paul Powell   Ushers: Sue Leonard 
Toddler Room: Sue Pringle  

 

 

June 26, 2016  Scout Awards  
 
Elder/Reader: Terry Goodwin   Ushers: The McFarlane Family 
Toddler Room: Carol & Andy Sloan 
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Please accept our heartfelt gratitude for all the cards, visits, food, flowers, and 

prayers we received from you during my recent surgery. Both John and I felt 

surrounded by your love and concern. 

        With gratitude, 

        Wilma Redman 

 
 
 
PNC REPORT 

 
       Our faithful group of 9 continues to be diligent in our search for a new pastor. 

We thank all of you for keeping us in your prayers while we work to find a 
Pastor who is called by God to us as much as we feel God's call for him/her to 
come to WPC. 

 
In Peace & Love,  

  WPC PNC 
 
 
Circle IV News: 
The Circle IV picnic meeting will be held at Doris Chriswell’s home, 1865 Maple 
Avenue Palmyra, on Wednesday June 15th.  Socializing at 6 p.m.  
Picnic dinner at 6:30 p.m.  Dessert will be provided.  Please bring a dish to pass and  
your own place settings.  Just a reminder to wear a sweater. 
Please RSVP to Doris at 315-398-1866 or dorischriswell@gmail.com by Sunday 
June 12th.  
Good news: The night blooming primrose should be on schedule to perform once 
again at twilight after a two year absence.  Come and share the fellowship! 

  

 

 

   

 

Deadline for the next SPIRE is Tuesday, July 19th, 2016.   
Thank you! 

 
 

 
 

mailto:dorischriswell@gmail.com
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It’s 

Baseball 

Time! 

 

Let’s Go To A Red Wings Baseball Game 
on Saturday, July 16th at 6:05 pm. 

There will be a concert before the game 
and 

Fireworks after!!!!! 
What a deal. 

Tickets are $7.00 each. 
Please see Ray Marr for tickets or 
sign up on the bulletin board list. 
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 *PAMANELY GROUP 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Friday, June 3rd 5:30 PM 
 

Park Presbyterian Church 

110 Maple Court, Newark 
 

 Bring soup, bread, or dessert to share, see Leap of Faith starring Steve 
Martin, and talk with others about Christian faith in our lives. 
 Get to know nearby Presbyterians, and help decide how churches can 
do things together that benefit all the churches. 
 Hear about what is taking place in the Presbytery of Geneva. 
 Or just come and enjoy a good movie and great fellowship! 
 
*Pamanely includes Palmyra, East Palmyra, Newark, and Lyons Presbyterian Churches & United Church 
of Marion. 
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Financial Report- May 2016: 
 

Operating Pledges/Offerings YTD $32,381.  This is 28.78% of 2016 tithing, $112,500. 

 

Financial Update: 

 

May of 2009 our church hired Howe and Rusling to manage investments for WPC.  Twice a year a representative 

from H&R comes to explain how our investments are doing.  I have to say this is an amazing report and worth 

hearing.  It is not a statement of balance sheets, it is a litany of the pulse of the world and how it affects our 

church.  Bob Prorok, Vice President and Senior Portfolio Manager started his presentation this month by 

referring to the unpredictable market and then indicated that there were 4 main issues that capture headlines 

and economic rhythm; the condition of economy in US; how Federal Reserve is handling US economy; the 

condition of global economy and the US Presidential Election.  One key message, however, was that the bullish 

rate of growth that the market has seen for the last 7 years is anticipated to only have 1-3 more years of growth. 

 

What does all this have to do with WPC?  Bob set the global stage of what has occurred to shape the investment 

choices that H&R has made for our future.  One chart in the portfolio indicated the growth of our investments 

compared to the rate of depletion that same amount would have seen if the funds were kept solely in a savings 

account and used at the rate that we use the investment income.  Our funds grew 50% rather than were 

depleted by 36%.   We are fortunate for the insight of those that hired H&R.  For more in depth information 

refer to the Portfolio review for May 2016.  Copies may be found in the church office. 

o WPC actual allocations: 36% Bonds; 2% Cash; 12% International; 50% large Cap and 0% small & mid 

cap [Contract states Bonds 35-55%; Cash 0-1% and Stocks 45-65%] 

The investments and endowments are designated to support the Church building, the organ, Christian Education 

and General Church programs.  The investments help to ensure the future of our church. 

 

Your Finance Team 

Bill Bush, Irene Fadden, Gary Haigh, Randy Kennard 

Dick Kirchhoff, Chair and Bill Hassler, Vice-Chair 

Val Gendron, Eric Chapman, Robin Lostetter, ad hoc 
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Toddler Schedule  

Below is the Schedule for staffing of the Toddler Room during the 10:00 AM Sunday 

morning service. Thank you in advance for your extremely important mission of 

providing infant and toddler care.  Please arrive about 10-15 minutes early.             

Many thanks!  

P.S. Snack is in the closet. Let Jody know when we need more. Thanks again for your help. 

 

 

 
  

As summer approaches and 
      schedules change- Please 
      reacquaint yourself with the 
             Toddler Schedule. 
        If you are scheduled and cannot 
      make it- please make arrangements 
       for another person to cover.  
  Thank You 

 

 

 

 

*If anyone or anyone you know is interested in joining the team in providing infant and toddler care during the 

10:00am service please contact Jody Pruitt, we would love to have you!  

      Jody Pruitt   315-331-3211    jody.pruitt@gmail.com   

 

          06/05/16  Rena Haigh       315-597-5971  

          06/12/16  Maxine & Kelly Babcock   315-986-0926  

          06/19/16   Sue Pringle       315-597-9533    

          06/26/16   Carol & Andy Sloan     315-597-51820     

          07/03/16   Irene Fadden      585-802-7594   

          07/10/16   Ruth Dantz       315-597-2143             

          07/17/16   Jody Pruitt       315-331-3211  

          07/24/16   Nancy Talma      315-597-5003  

          07/31/16   Logan & Kelly Babcock  315- 986-0926  

          08/07/16   Edie Chapman     315-597-6119  

          08/14/16   Carol & Andy Sloan     315-597-5182   

          08/21/16  Katie Mitchell      315-597-5653  

          08/28/16   Sue Leonard      315-597-6616  
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Reminder Note to  

Toddler Room Volunteers   

   As summer approaches and schedules change, please be aware 

of the ongoing Toddler Room Coverage.  If you find you are not 

available on your scheduled week - Please find a replacement.  

We will be doing our best to keep the Toddler Room covered 

throughout the summer.   

Thanks again for everyone who volunteers in the Toddler Room ð 

You make a difference!!!  ~ CE Team  

  

  

 

SUMMER BOOK STUDY 
 

Half Truths: God Helps Those Who Help Themselves and Other Things the Bible Doesn't Say 
by Adam Hamilton 

 
They are simple phrases. They sound Christian—like something you might find in the Bible. We’ve all heard these 
words. Maybe we’ve said them. They capture some element of truth, yet they miss the point in important ways. 
 
Join Adam Hamilton in searching for the whole truth by comparing common Christian clichés to the message and 
ministry of Jesus. 

 
Available on Amazon in: Kindle $9.99 

Hardcover $13.64  
Large Print 14.69 

 
There will be two class options:  Sunday after worship, and a weekday following, to be determined by those who 
sign up.  We will explore the 5 clichés on the following Sundays after worship: 

 
June 26 - Everything happens for a reason. 

July 10 - God helps those who help themselves. 
August 14 - God won’t give you more than you can handle. 
August 21 - God said it, I believe it, that settles it. 

August 28 - Love the sinner, hate the sin. 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY     HAPPY ANNIVERSARY  

   
June 7 Linda Pulcini June 12 Eric & Edith Chapman 
June 7 David Squier June 14 Gene & Shirley Bassage 
June 7 Raymond Marr June 20 Paul & Patricia Dlugosh 
June 13 Linda Wunder June 22 Frank & Beverly Koeberle 
June 14 Edward Plesa June 22 Paul & Janet Manktelow 
June 16 Marie Curran June 26 C. Robert & Jane Culver 
June 21 William Hassler June 27 David & Janis Taylor 
June 25 Owen Van Duyne   
June 26 Evan Mitchell   
June 28 Chris Mitchell   
June 28 Robert Pringle   
June 29 Nancy Talma   
June 30 Helene Scribner   
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    
    

If you are an active member and we have missed your birthday or anniversary, please contact 
the office at 597-9171 so we can add it to our list next time.  If your anniversary or birthday is 
missing, it means it was not in the Data Base, which is where we get the list. 
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JUNE 2016 
 

   SUN.    MON.  TUES.        WED.   THURS.         FRI.      SAT.  

 
 

 

 

 1 
 
7 pm Mission/Social 

Concerns 

 

2 
 

 

3 
5:30 pm Soup & 

 a movie  Park 

Presbyterian 

Church Newark 

4    
Noon - 4 pm 

Car Wash  

Parking Lots 

 

 

5 
Mostly Music 

Sunday 

Honoring Grads 

11:15 New Members  

Class 

6 
5 pm CTNS Board 

7 pm Fellowship 

7    
2 pm Deacons 

 

 

 

8      
7 pm Christian Ed. 

9 
 

 

10 11 
 

12 
Communion & 

New Members 
3-5 pm Piano 

Recital FH 

13 14 
6-9 pm King’s 

Daughter’s FH & Kit. 

6:30 pm Property 

7 pm Worship 

15 
6 pm Circle IV Picnic 

at Doris Chriswell’s 

house Please RSVP 

7 pm Finance 

 

16 
 

17 
 

18 
General Assembly 

begins Portland, OR 

19 
 

Father’s Day 
 

 

20 
 

 

21      
SPIRE 

DEADLINE 

 

22 
 

23 
Last day of UPK 

 

24 
 

25 
 

26 
Scout Awards 
Summer Book Study 

after worship 

27 
 

7 pm WAIHN 

Mtg. 

 

 

28 
 

7 pm Session 

 

 

29 
 

 

 

 

 

30 
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JULY 2016 
   SUN.    MON.  TUES.        WED.   THURS.         FRI.      SAT.  

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

1 
 

2    
 

 
 

 

3 
 

4 
Independence Day 

Office Closed 

5 
2 pm Deacons 

6       
7 pm Mission/Social 

Concerns 

7   
 

8 
Pictures Sitting 

 

9 
Pictures Sitting 

 

10 
Christmas in July 
Summer Book Study 

after worship 

11 
5 pm CTNS Board 

7 pm Fellowship 

12 
6:30 pm Property 

7 pm Worship 

 

13 
7 pm Christian Ed. 

14 
 

15 
 

16 
6:05 pm Red 

Wings Game 

17 
Commission for 

Triennium 

18 
 

 

 

 

19 
SPIRE  

DEADLINE 

 

20 
7 pm Finance 

21 
 

 

22 
4:30-5:30 pm 

Wedding Rehearsal 

23 
2:30 pm Wedding 

Whitney Skinner & 

Geoffrey Krocke 

 

 

24 
Guest Preacher 

Laurie Tiberi 

 

 

25 
 

 

 

 

26 
6-9 pm King’s 

Daughter’s Parlor 

27 
7 pm Session 

28 
 

 

29 
 

30 

31 
Guest Preacher 

Laurie Tiberi 

Casual Sunday 

 

      

 


